Stationing Review Group (SRG): report to Methodist Council October 31st 2006.

1. We decided to adopt the name Stationing Review Group, despite the wider remit given to us, as we felt it clearly identified who we are. We have met three times to date.

2. Our terms of reference were set out in paragraph 16 of the Stationing Committee’s report to the 2006 Conference, the scope of our remit in paragraph 14 and our membership in paragraph 17. Broadly we see our scope as under six headings: mission of the church (in the sense that anything we suggest must facilitate or enhance this), ministry, stationing, leadership and partnership, church structure and ecumenical.

3. We have spent the time to date getting acquainted, sizing up our task, understanding its breadth and determining how we shall gather evidence. We are committed to consulting as widely as possible so that nobody feels excluded from the process.

4. So far, the whole SRG or some of its members (1) have met with the Connexional Leadership Team (CLT) and the Black & Asian Ministers Forum (2) have received a presentation from Deacon Sue Jackson on behalf of the Diaconal Order (3) have engaged in conversation with Mike King (from the World Church Office) and 16 District Chairs with interests in ethnic congregations in towns & cities (4) plan to meet Revs Gordon Gatward & Graham Jones at the Arthur Rank Centre early November to decide how to engage with the rural challenges (5) are arranging to meet national representatives of the Church of England and URC, and also with a regional ecumenical group in the York and Hull District (6) are in touch with the Faith & Order Committee (7) intend to ask the Methodist Recorder to publish an article about our project, inviting readers to comment (8) plan to attend meetings of the Stationing Matching Group in November this year (9) have asked to attend to Lay Workers Conference in March 2007 and (10) are in touch with MAYC and Youth Executive representatives.

5. We have offered to consult and meet with Districts in whatever form each District feels appropriate: the Chairs, at the CLT, gave a strong indication that we should consult all Districts, as no two are alike and everyone has a view. This process will begin shortly through a communication to District Chairs.

6. We are asking that responses to the first round of soundings are submitted by February 16th 2007, to give the Group sufficient time to digest and analyse them.    

7. We are required to report not only to our parent bodies (Stationing Committee and Methodist Council) from time to time, but also to Conference 2007. Rather than simply give a report and field questions at Conference, we have asked that we have opportunity to arrange Working Groups so that Conference members themselves may give input to us. We envisage the final soundings to be complete by the end of August 2007, so that we may begin to prepare proposals for consideration early next Connexional year. Our final report is due at Conference 2008, though if we find any firm proposals that could be implemented earlier we will say so in 2007. 

8. We are under no illusions about the magnitude of our task, but as a Stanford University economist once said, “a crisis is a terrible thing to waste”. We will be glad to receive any guidance or input from the Methodist Council, either now or later by email to johnabell@supanet.com
John Bell, Chair of Stationing Review Group  

October 14th 2006.                  

